Dear Parents of 376,



I am writing to inform you that after hearing the news that NYC public schools will be closed until Monday, April 20,  I am working hard to create a remote learning plan for all students to continue learning over the next few weeks. We will not stop instruction. We will simply transition to distance learning until it is deemed safe for us to all return together. 

The good news is that all students of class 304 are already proficient in Google Classroom and Nearpod. We will utilize these platforms in order to make this transition as smooth as possible. I know you will work your hardest and continue to amaze me daily. 

First and foremost, I want to reassure you that I will be available for you (both to students and parents). I am only an email, phone call, or video call away. Please do not hesitate to contact me. I will do my best to help in every way possible. 

To prepare yourself for this learning experience, please ensure you can access Google Classroom and Nearpod.

If you do not have an electronic device (iPad or laptop) or Internet access, please contact me immediately. Please reply to this email confirming you received it and informing me whether or not you have access to technology. 
In addition, school breakfast and lunch will still be available and Spectrum is offering free wifi for 60 days for any family with K-12 or college students who don’t already have internet access. Please call 1-844-488-8395 for more information. Please visit the NYC DOE website for further updates. 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation and as we navigate this process. Take care of yourselves. Stay happy and healthy. 

Ms. Chavarria

